## CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MEETING JANUARY 23, 1989

TIME:

7:30 P.M.

PLACE:

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library

PRESENT: Mayor Shirley Heintz

Deputy-Mayor James Singer Councilmembers J. V. Stone

Brooks Compton Sally Beals Jeffrey Siler

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin

City Manager Darryl Kenning

Administrative Assistant Michael Haverland

City Council interviewed City Beautiful Commission Applicants Myrlin Meister, Charlene Martinovich, Delsie Hollon, Phyllis Jean Kinder, Michael J. Battaglia, Jr., Alexander Pearl and Virginia A. Siler. Council concurred that said appointments be made at the next Council Meeting.

Sister City Committee Applicant Cynthia Monter was interviewed by City Council. Council concurred that said appointment be made at the Council Meeting scheduled for February 20, 1989.

Mr. Kenning advised that a \$.23 per ton increase for waste disposal has passed the State Legislature.

Mr. Kenning advised that a Contract to Purchase has been executed for the western portion of the J. Milton Zimmerman property which borders the Leonard E. Stubbs Memorial Park.

Mr. Kenning advised Council that Library Director Cindy Klinck has extended an invitation to Council to tour the Woodbourne Library and to hold a Council Work Session in the facility. This will be coordinated by the City Manager and the Clerk of Council sometime during February.

City Council concurred that drainage improvements be made at the Jack Hicks residence, 121 Terrace Villa Drive, in accordance with Council Policy 987-1.

Discussion followed relative to a voice mail system in the Centerville Municipal Building, a system by which emergency questions may be answered during closed hours.

Mrs. Beals moved that this Meeting be extended until 9:45 P.M. Mr. Compton seconded the motion. The motion passed with a 5-1 vote, Mr. Stone voted no.

Mr. Compton reviewed events taking place concerning the

future of Seniors, Inc.; the position taken by Washington Township concerning a new facility and the position taken by the City of Centerville. Council concurred to maintain its present position to support a new facility only if it is part of a Recreation District.

Marilyn J. McLaughlin

Clerk of Council

Approved S